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A quarterly meeting of the Law Enforcement Executive Management Institute (LEEMI) Board was held 

at 9:45 a.m. on October 22, 2015, at the Hilton Baton Rouge Capitol Center.  The meeting was called to 

order by Chief Gary Presswood, Chairman. 

I.    PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE  

 

       Chief Gary Presswood led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

II.   ROLL CALL 

Ms. Lisa Dreher conducted the roll call.  Board members in attendance were Chief Gary 

Presswood, Mayor David Butler, Chief Scott Ford, and Mr. Joey Watson.  A membership quorum 

was present. 

III.   CONSIDERATION OF MINUTES 

A motion was made by Mayor Butler to approve the minutes from the meeting held on July 7, 

2015.  Chief Presswood seconded the motion, and the motion passed. 

IV. OLD BUSINESS 

 

There was no old business to report. 

V. NEW BUSINESS 

Mr. Blache announced that the proposed dates for the 2016 LEEMI New Chiefs’ Training are 

February 15 – 19, 2016, at the Joint Emergency Services Training Center (JESTC), and requested 

the Board’s approval of those dates.  A motion was made by Chief Ford, seconded by          

Mayor Butler, and the motion passed.  

. 
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VI. OTHER BUSINESS 

 

Mr. Blache presented a request from a chief of police for 4 hours of P.O.S.T. firearms training, 

and sought the Board’s direction.  After discussion, Mr. Watson made a motion to limit the 

approval to 2 hours, and apply the hours toward their LEEMI training.  Mayor Butler seconded 

the motion, and motion passed. 

Mr. Watson recommended that, although Mr. Blache has been given blanket authorization to 

approve training courses, he should submit those requests for the Board’s ratification at the next 

meeting.  Mr. Blache was in agreement with this recommendation. 

Mr. Blache notified the Board that chiefs are allotted thirty minutes of educational credit each 

time they are scanned in to visit with LACP conference vendors, up to 1 hour of credit per 

conference.  There was no opposition by the Board. 

 

VII. ADJOURNMENT  

 Mayor Butler made a motion to adjourn.  The motion was seconded by Chief Presswood, and 

meeting adjourned at 10:10 a.m.  


